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St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Church 

The Church of Florissant that prays always 



WELCOME�

PARISH OFFICE�

1210 Paddock Dr.�

Florissant, MO 63033�

Phone� (314) 837�3410�

Fax� (314) 837�6628�

�

SCHOOL�

3500 St. Catherine St.�

Florissant, MO 63033�

Phone� (314) 921�3023�

Fax� (314) 921�6724�

�

PRIEST RESIDENCE�

2650 Parker Road�

Florissant, MO 63033�

Phone� (314) 274�2601  �

�

MASS SCHEDULE�

SATURDAY (VIGIL)�

5:00 PM�

       Reconciliation available �

       4:00 � 4:45PM�

SUNDAY  8:00 AM AND 10:00 AM�

MONDAY � FRIDAY  8:00 AM�

�

ADORATION CHAPEL�

MONDAY, TUESDAY, FRIDAY�

� 9AM�6PM�

WEDNESDAY AND THURSDAY�

� 9AM�10PM�

�

MISSION STATEMENT�

Inspired by St. Rose Philippine Duchesne, 

our Parish serves God and community with 

its many ministries by witness of faith,  

through ongoing faith formation and 

evangelization of youth, while embracing 

cultural diversity and social  justice. �

�

PARISH OFFICE HOURS�

MONDAY � THURSDAY�

8:30am � 4:00pm�

(closed daily between 12�1pm)�

FRIDAY�

8:30am � 12:00pm�

�

Visit our website�

www.strpdparish.org�
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�

STAFF�

Fr. John Nickolai, Pastor�

Deacon Bill Johnson�

Deacon Dennis Barbero�

Peggy Baker,  Parish Nurse�

Steve Daughety, Maintenance�

Mariellyn Hays, Safety Coordinator�

Cara Koen, Communications�

Wilma Mitchell, Census Coordinator�

Joe Murphy, Youth Minister�

Gina Shocklee, Office Manager�

�

PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS�

Joe Murphy (Chair)�

Cara Koen (Secretary) �

Theresa Brandt �

Mike Kister �

Tom Rechtein�

***If you have any comments, questions or 

suggestions that you would like our parish 

council to consider, please contact �

Joe Murphy at 314�283�3025 

or�jmurphysrpd@gmail.com, or any council 

member (check parish directory and guide 

book for contact information).����

�

WELCOME �

If you are new to the area or just visiting, 

welcome!  If you are interested in becoming a 

member of the parish, you can stop by the 

office and register or email 

secretary@strpdparish.org and we will send a 

registration form.  �

�

RCIA�

If you are interested in learning more about the 

Catholic faith, please contact Deacon Bill      

Johnson at 618�791�8521 �

�

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM�

Preparation is required.  Please contact the 

parish office at 314�837�3410.�

�

Like us on Facebook�

facebook.com/strpdparish�

St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Parish 

1210 Paddock Dr 

Florissant MO  63033 

314-837-3410 
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�

Monday,  Oct 25 �

8:00 AM� Betty Seeney�

Tuesday,  Oct 26 � � �

8:00 AM� John Kreasky�

Wednesday,  Oct 27 (School Site)�

8:00 AM� Susan Moore  (In thanksgiving)�

Thursday,  Oct 28, Saints Simon & Jude�

8:00 AM      � Elizabeth Mick�

Friday,  Oct 29�

8:00 AM� Thomas & Laura Hanrahan�

Saturday,  Oct 30 �

5:00 PM � Alma & Fred Middendorf�

Sunday,  Oct 31, 31st Sunday of Ordinary Time�

 8:00 AM� Jean Lee�

10:00 AM� People of the Parish�

From the Desk of  

Father John Nickolai 

 THANK YOU EVERYONE fir st of all for  a 

very successful Fall Festival! The biggest thanks 

goes to our small but mighty committee: Jen 

Cracchiola, Joe Eaton, Cara Koen, Jen Martin, and 

Joe Murphy. They put lots of work into making the 

festival happen. Thanks also to the many parents 

who volunteered to help run the games for the 

children. The Men’s Club did a great job feeding us 

all day and running the meat shoot. Thanks to the 

whole school � staff, faculty, and students � for 

enthusiastically supporting the 50/50 raffle. Thanks 

to all who donated items for the raffle baskets. 

Thanks to the whole parish and school community 

for coming to the event and making it a success. 

Divine Providence also helped us out with a 

gorgeous autumn day.�

� My apologies for running out of dinners so 

early! Not knowing what kind of attendance to 

expect, we ordered cautiously, not wanting lots of 

extra food to go to waste. Here’s hoping we’ll be 

nearer the mark next year!�

� This week includes the feast of the Apostles 

Simon and Jude. Simon is called “the Zealot” in   

St. Luke’s account; he may have formally belonged 

to the movement known as the Zealots, or this may 

have been simply a nickname. The only recorded 

words of Jude, also called Thaddeus, are in the 14th 

chapter of St. John: “Lord, how is it that you will 

manifest yourself to us and not to the world?”�

� In a Wednesday audience, Pope Emeritus 

Benedict XVI remarked: “This is a very timely 

question which we also address to the Lord: why 

did not the Risen One reveal himself to his enemies 

in his full glory in order to show that it is God who 

is victorious? Why did he only manifest himself to 

his disciples? Jesus' answer is mysterious and 

profound: ‘If a man loves me, he will keep my 

word, and my Father will love him, and we will 

come to him and make our home with him.’ �

� “This means that the Risen One must be 

seen, must be perceived also by the heart, in a way 

so that God may take up his abode within us. The 

Lord does not appear as a thing. He desires to enter 

our lives, and therefore his manifestation is a 

manifestation that implies and presupposes an open 

heart. Only in this way do we see the Risen One.”�

Sister Emily (Sister Mary Timothy) Meehan�

Sisters of Divine Providence (CDP)�

�

Sister Emily is celebrating        

65 years in her religious order. �

She has been a blessing to our 

community of St. Rose.  Retiring 

last fall.  �

May God continue to bless her!�



�

STEWARDSHIP�

�

WEEKEND OF OCTOBER 10, 2021 �

�

All Saints�   $   85.00�

Capital Improvements�   317.00�

General Fund                                  �  11,069.00�

Permanent Diaconate� 382.00�

Pro Life� 35.00�

St Vincent DePaul� 966.00�

World Mission Sunday� 50.00�

�

Contribution totals include $2,270 from �

Online Giving �

�

Thank you for your generosity and ongoing    

support of the parish!�
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MONDAY�

Romans 8:12�17�

Luke 13:10�17�

TUESDAY�

Romans 8:18�25�

Luke 13:18�21�

WEDNESDAY�

Romans 8:26�30�

Luke 13:22�30�

THURSDAY�

Ephesians 2:19�22�

Luke 6:12�16�

FRIDAY�

Romans 9:1�5�

Luke 14:1�6�

SATURDAY�

Romans 11:1�2a, 11�12, 

25�29�

Luke 14:1, 7�11�

SUNDAY�

Deuteronomy 6:2�6�

Hebrews 7:23�28�

Mark 12:28b�34�

If there are any parishioners �

who need food, please call the SVDP line:  �

314�442�6477�

�

ITEMS MOST NEEDED 

THIS WEEK….�

�

�� Toilet Paper�

�� Canned Fruit�

�� Knorr Pasta Sides�

�� Pancake Mix�

�� Syrup�

�� Cereal�

�

THANK YOU!!!�

  Eucharistic Adoration�

�

�

“Spend as much time as possible 

in front of the Blessed Sacrament 

and He will fill you with His 

strength and His power.”                                       

� �     ~ Mother Teresa�

�

WE ARE IN NEED OF FILLING 

ONE HOUR�

WEDNESDAY’S AT 5PM�

�

We could still use substitutes. Will YOU help?�

Call Millie 837�7938 or Blanche 837�2652�

�

 You are always welcome to come and pray any time.�

The St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Social Justice Council asks: “Did You Know…?”�

�

The St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Social Justice Council had an informative discussion on Critical 

Race Theory at our October 12 Zoom meeting. This is what we learned and discussed:�

According to Kimberlé Crenshaw, a law professor, Critical Race Theory is often vaguely, but falsely, 

raised as an ominous, threatening ideology being taught to schoolchildren that teaches hatred of 

white people or the nation�

Critical Race Theory “just says, let’s pay attention to what has happened in this country, and how 

what has happened in this country is continuing to create differential outcomes. … Critical Race 

Theory … is more patriotic than those who are opposed to it because … we believe in the promises 

of equality. And we know we can’t get there if we can’t confront and talk honestly about inequality.”�

Critical Race Theory is a discipline that seeks to understand how racism has shaped U.S. laws and 

how those laws have continued to impact the lives of non�white people.�

Academic experts, including Kimberlé Crenshaw say Critical Race Theory is not what is being taught in K�12 education 

curriculums.�

Critical Race Theory is a study in academia based on the concepts of systemic and institutional racism. Systemic racism 

refers to how the government has discriminated against Black, Indigenous and other people of color through unjust policies 

concerning housing, employment, criminal justice, education and more.��



5�

30TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME�

SHE CLUB UPDATE�

The St. Rose SHE Club Ladies Night Out will NOT 

meet in October. Save the date for our two upcoming 

gatherings: We will have a Christmas Craft Night on 

November 16 at 6:30PM in the Parish Hall and a 

Christmas Party on December 14 � details TBD.�

One of our Scout families is moving and needs to 

give away their piano and organ.  �

Free for the first one to call.  �

Glenda at:  314�795�4136�

Must be picked up by Monday, October 25th.�
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Peggy Baker, RN�

Extra Weight!�

�

With many of us carrying “Covid” 

pounds and the holidays fast approaching I felt it 

appropriate to run this article. �

Did you know that for every extra 

pound of body fat you carry, your heart needs to pump 

blood through an extra mile’s worth of blood vessels; 

an immense burden on your heart?  For instance, if 

you are 10 pounds overweight, there are 10 extra 

miles of blood vessels you are carrying around. 

Obesity also increases your likelihood of developing 

atherosclerosis (fatty deposits on the inner walls of 

blood vessels), diabetes, and high blood pressure, all 

of which put you at a greater risk for heart attacks and 

strokes. Obesity also makes it more difficult to remain 

active. The more sedentary your lifestyle is, the 

greater your risk for heart disease. Fortunately, by 

reducing your weight to normal levels, you can also 

reduce your risk of developing these disorders. 

Incorporate a healthy, balanced eating plan with a 

regular exercise program (heart�strengthening aerobic 

exercise if possible). According to the American Heart 

Association, the healthiest diet is one that limits 

sodium to no more than 3,000 mg per day, cholesterol 

to no more than 300 mg per day and fats to no more 

than 30% of your caloric intake per day. For exercise 

and heart health it is important to exercise vigorously 

for 20�30 minutes 3�5 times per week.  Start now to 

avoid more weight later. �

The Alliance for Senior Ministry, an 

organization that serves the senior 

community, is seeking Lectors and/or 

Eucharist Ministers to conduct 

communion services at select senior 

centers. The only requirements are that 

you�must be fully vaccinated and 

available on scheduled late Sunday mornings (one 

Sunday a month). If you have the interest and desire, 

you can be trained for these services as well. If 

interested in this very unique opportunity to serve, 

please contact Deacon Dennis Barbero at                

(314) 650�3300.  Thank you and God Bless. �

PARISH MEETINGS 

The next Senior Club Board Meeting will be on 

Monday, November 8 2021 at 1 PM in Room 1. 

Enter at Door #1. This is a change from the usual 1st 

Monday of the month Board Meeting due to the      

All Saints Holy Day. �

Our Senior Club will be having  

its Annual Christmas Party for all 

Paid Senior Club Members on 

Monday, December 13, 2021. 

Mass will be at 11:00 AM 

followed by Lunch in the Parish 

Hall at 12:00 noon. Tickets are 

$15.00 each and will be sold at 

the Senior Club Meeting on      

November 15, 2021.��
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What’s happening at All 

Saints Academy/St. Rose 

Philippine Duchesne Campus? 

 

The Eighth Grade class 

participated in the North County Federation 

Confirmation Rally this past Friday. They enjoyed 

themselves and gained some new insights.             

Fr. Nickolai joined Archbishop Rozanski at the end  

of the day for the closing liturgy. It was a great day 

for our young people in North County.   

What a beautiful day Saturday turned out to be for 

the Fall Festival. The students had a great time and 

it was nice to see so many school families and 

parishioners. Thanks to all the volunteers for making 

it such a great day! 

The annual book fair will take place on-line again 

this year. The dates for this fair will be October 25 – 

November 7. All books will be mailed directly to your 

house. This might be a great idea for upcoming gifts. 

Here is the link:  https://www.scholastic.com/bf/

allsaintsacademystrose 

Let us continue to pray for one another. 

Peace! 

Barb Zipoli, Principal 

North County Deanery PSR �

(Parish School of Religion)  Highlights�

The new North County Deanery PSR program is in the 

second month of learning.  We have added students to 

our roster weekly and now serve 60 students and their 

families. �

We completed our first all school service project; each 

student wrote letters of cheer to the children in Cardinal 

Glennon Hospital.  All classes are busy learning and 

praying together.  �

Kindergarten and 1

st

 graders learned the Story of 

Creation and are practicing prayers.  �

2

nd

 grade students are learning some beloved Gospel 

stories and getting ready for First Reconciliation. �

3

rd

 grade is learning how the Catholic Church welcomes 

us through the Sacraments and guides us to love our 

neighbors. �

4

th

 graders are busy learning about the Trinity. �

In 5

th

 grade the students are discussing the Liturgical 

calendar and learning sign language to accompany song 

and prayer. �

6

th

 and 7th graders are learning how to receive God’s 

message through the Bible.  The Old Testament tells 

what God promised and the New Testament tells how 

that promise was fulfilled. �

Confirmation will culminate the year for 8

th

 grade 

students.  They are learning about the importance of 

faith�based decision making. �

October is the Month of the Rosary.  As a community of 

parents, students and catechists we joined in a decade 

of the rosary. �

North County Deanery PSR is held at St. Sabina School 

every Tuesday evening from 6:30 to 7:45. There is no 

class on November 23. For more information or to 

register your children, please contact:  

susandirnbeck@gmail.com�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

This year our parish plans on having �

CELEBRACIÓN DIA DE LOS MUERTOS�

(Day of the Dead Celebration)�

We invite everyone to bring a picture of a close family 

friend or relative that passed.  There will be a table in 

the vestibule where we will display pictures of loved 

ones.  Typically when you place a picture for this 

celebration you also place a “favorite” of the deceased.  

Typically food, candy, soda, bread, etc.  Feel free to 

bring ONE item along with the picture.  Please avoid 

placing alcoholic beverages on the table.    �

The table will be put up the weekend of �

October 30th/31st and remain up until �

November 14th.   �

Please make sure you put your name and phone 

number on the back of the pictures, so that we can get 

them back to you once the table is taken down.�

This is a great celebration to honor our beloved dead.  

Please bring your pictures/items to the parish office 

this week.  Staff will set the tables in the vestibule.�
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Ministry Schedule for October 30/31�

Thank you for volunteering�

Lector     5:00PM� Kirk Froehlich           

Dick Boudreau�

Lector     8:00AM� Loretta Donovan    

Livy O’Neill�

Lector   10:00AM� Ray Cavlovich         

Sydney Cavlovich�

Eucharistic Minister      

5:00PM�

Cara Koen� Eucharistic Minister      

8:00AM�

Mike Baker� Eucharistic Minister      

10:00AM�

Carole Adams�

Servers   5:00PM� Aiden & Avery 

Eastman�

Servers   8:00AM� Nathan & Lydia 

Wojtkowski�

Servers  10:00AM� Sophie Cavlovich  

Volunteer�

Altar Linens/

Purificators�

M. Hayden� Church Cleaners    � � Money Counters� �Team 1�

The Knights of Columbus Duchesne Council 2951�

Meat Shoots�

All Proceeds to go toward Charity Food Baskets�

When:  October 31, & November 7, 2021�

�

Where:  Duchesne Home Association Grounds�

(Formerly Known as Knights of Columbus Grounds)�

50 Rue St. Francois St.�

Florissant, Mo 63031�

�

Shoots Start at Noon Each Sunday�

�

Free Bean Soup plus�

Food and Drinks are Available�

Proceeds from these shoots help provide Food 

Baskets on Thanksgiving, Christmas, and Easter to 

Families in need.  �

Please come to the shoot and help us help the needy.�

DATE� TIME� EVENT� LOCATION�

Monday, October 25� 9am�

6:30pm�

6�8pm�

Arthritis Class�

Zumba�

Boy/Girl Scouts�

Parish Hall�

Parish Hall�

Parish Facility�

Tuesday, October 26� 6pm�

7pm�

Cub Scouts�

Choir Rehearsal�

Parish Facility�

Church�

Thursday, October 28� 9am�

6�8pm�

6:30pm�

Arthritis Class�

Cub/Girl Scouts�

Zumba�

Parish Hall�

Parish Facility�

Parish Hall�

Sunday, October 31� 6�7pm� Trick or Treating at the 

Rectory�

Rectory�

Wednesday, October 27� 6�8pm� Boy/Girl Scouts� Parish Facility�


